
29

REGIONAL MUNICIPALITY OF OTTAWA-CARLETON REPORT
MUNICIPALITÉ RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT

Our File/N/Réf.
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 12 December 1996

TO/DEST. Co-ordinator
Transportation Committee

FROM/EXP. Environment and Transportation Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET USE OF FUEL TAX

DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION

That the Transportation Committee recommend Council support the Regional
Municipality of Durham's resolution (Annex A) on potential solutions for generating
revenue to offset operating and maintenance costs of transit services.

BACKGROUND

The Regional Municipality of Durham recently passed a resolution requesting the Province of
Ontario to dedicate a portion of fuel taxes to offset the costs of operating municipal and other
transit services across the Province.

This follows the last round of reductions in Provincial funding for roads and transit services.

A news release dated 21 November 1996 was submitted by the Better Roads Coalition (Annex B)
entitled “Road User Forgotten in Ontario Government’s Desire to Rid Itself of Responsibility for
Roads”.

DISCUSSION

At its meeting on 11 December 1996, Regional Council approved a resolution urging the Province
of Ontario to dedicate part of the existing fuel taxes and licensing fees towards the maintenance of
the Provincial Highway system as well as municipal road networks.
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Committee members will remember that the transfer of some 200 lane kilometres of Provincial
highways to the Region with a grossly insufficient compensation allocation had prompted the need
for such a resolution.  Further, the Region has been on record for some time with respect to its
support for a dedicated fuel tax or licensing fee to invest in the Regional Transportation network.

Although the recent resolution approved by Council on this matter does not specifically mention
the dedication of the fuel tax or licensing fee towards transit services, our interpretation has
always included these services.  The Region of Durham's resolution is more explicit in this regard.

In any event, the message to the Province is clear.  Resources at the local level, through the
property tax alone, can no longer fund our transportation infrastructure, including transit services.
New revenue streams must be made available.

Approved by
M.J.E. Sheflin, P.Eng.
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